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17 November, 2015 

Department Planning & Environment 

GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001  

Albion Park Rail Bypass 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Albion Park Rail Bypass.    In looking at Active 
Transport (ie walking and cycling) it is worthwhile considering some facts from RMS and TfNSW 
publications: 

 About 70% of people in NSW either ride regularly or would like to ride more and say they would 
if bike riding was made safer for them. 
 

 There has been a 50% increase in riding to work in metropolitan Sydney since 2006.  This would 
be indicative across the State. 
 

 Bicycle sales exceeded 1.4 million in 2012-13 and have outstripped car sales for over a decade. 
 

 The NSW Government has an aim of reducing cycling fatalities and injuries by at least 30% by 
2021.  Cycling infrastructure is a proven method of reducing cycling fatalities and injuries. 
 

 The NSW Government also has an objective of doubling the mode share of active transport to 
5%. 
 

 A primary method of achieving this aim is to consider cycling safety in every infrastructure 
project.  This strategy is included in the RMS’ own Bicycle Guidelines policy (p5)” 

 

“To improve the bike network by making comprehensive provision for bicycles on all new major 
road infrastructure projects with a strong preference for off-road cycling.” 

 

We note that the Illawarra Bicycle User Group (iBUG), which is affiliated with Bicycle NSW has 

previously held meetings with Roads and Maritime Services and achieved improved outcomes for safer 

cycling and improved Active Transport on this project. 

However, we share their concern that a separated cycleway has not been included between Croom 

Road and Durgadin Drive.  This is especially concerning as it involve a reduction in cycling amenity 

and safety as the existing link from the East West Link Road will be severed by the new bypass. 
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The suggested solution from iBUG (in their attached submission) should be included in the project as a 

matter of priority so as to achieve the NSW Government’s aims set out above.  This separated shared 

path along the north side of the sound barrier is a sensible addition which will promote Active Transport 

and local community connections. 

Yours faithfully,  

 

Ray Rice  
Chief Executive Officer 

C.P.Eng.  F.I.E.Aust. 

Bicycle NSW 
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